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ear teachers,
We are now officially in spring, and we want to put this winter
behind us. This winter was relentless, and our Government
has had some opportunities to excite the media in an attempt to
turn this year’s storm days into a historical event or to try and score
some political points. However, we all know and understand that
teachers do not control the weather. What teachers do control is
the ability to adjust our teachings to ensure that student learning
is not compromised in these kinds of winters. There are many ways
to cover curricular outcomes and teachers will make professional
decisions on how best to cover those outcomes in fewer school days.
Weather is just one of many reasons why students may not be in
school. While the government seems concerned about storm days,
we are not aware of any actions it is taking to address school time
missed by students for things such as sporting events, family trips,
. or skipping school. All this makes me wonder if the Government’s
Gilles Arsenault reactions were educational or political?

Weather is just one of many reasons why students may not be in school.
While the government seems concerned about storm days, we are not
aware of any actions it is taking to address school time missed by
students for things such as sporting events, family trips, or skipping
school.

The Federation is also concerned about the Government’s handling of the School Calendar
and the issue of professional development days. A report from its own Department of Education
and E.C.D. seems to have been ignored as the Minister faced some pushback from parents.
Unfortunately, the Government missed its opportunity to educate parents, and teachers, of the
need for extra PD days and now any extra days are being put on the backs of teachers who will
now have to work 197 days on a regular basis in order to accommodate government’s desired
changes.

The Federation is also concerned about the Government’s handling of
the School Calendar and the issue of professional development days.

Teachers did not ask for extra professional development days. The experience with PD so far
has been one which appears to lack the necessary alignment and coordination between all
stakeholders to make these PD days meaningful. Everyone wants a piece of the PD pie, but we
aren’t sure who is baking the pie and not sure what kind of pie. Some want to know every ingredient
in the recipe; others want to force down the dessert, while some of us are on diets and don’t want
any of the pie. Get my drift?

As a Federation, we encourage all stakeholders to rally around PD in order to make this new
model a winning one. We need teachers to have a say in the way this model will evolve. Teachers
need time to talk to one and other and need time to collaborate and plan in order to enhance
teaching strategies and in turn have an impact on student learning. These new PD days can be
beneficial if we use them efficiently. Teachers need to be at the center of their professional
development activities just like students need to be the center of their learning opportunities. We
need to focus on curriculum, teaching strategies and resources.

We hope that the Federation can impact the PD model to reflect the wishes and desires of all
teachers.

I trust that you will have a wonderful remainder of this school year and hope that you will
continue to entrust in your students the joy of learning.

Take care!
Visit our website at www.peitf.com




